

中華人民共和國香港特別行政區 Hong Kong Special Administrative Region of the People's Republic of China



LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL

來函檔號 YOUR REF :

本函檔號 OUR REF :

CB4/PL/ED

話 TELEPHONE: 3919 3402

圖文傳真 FACSIMILE : 3151 7052 電郵地址 EMAIL:

shau@legco.gov.hk

By Fax (2868 5916) 5 May 2016

Mr Eddie NG Hak-kim, SBS, JP Secretary for Education Education Bureau 11/F, East Wing Central Government Offices 2 Tim Mei Avenue Tamar, Hong Kong

Dear Eddie,

Panel on Education

Motion passed at the meeting on 11 April 2016

Thank you for your letter dated 4 May 2016 setting out the Administration's response to the motion, which was unanimously passed by the Panel, regarding the staff establishment and salary structure in primary schools.

I would like to express my disappointment with the Administration's written response as it has not given a positive undertaking to carry out a review on the staff establishment and salary structure in primary schools, this being one of the requests under the motion. The Panel will continue to monitor the matter and look forward to receiving updates from the Administration. With a view to working out a way forward, I would be most pleased to meet and discuss the matter with the Administration, if necessary.

In this connection, I would also urge the Administration to take a serious view of the concerns and requests of Members and the school sector, and to take active steps to resolve expeditiously long-standing problems in the education sector.

With best regards,

Yours sincerely,

(Dr LAM Tai-fai) Chairman, Panel on Education

c.c. All members of Panel on Education